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TEXT: Exodus 19s 14 "So Moses went down -from the mountain .

and consecrated the people."

The events in this morning's scripture immediately -follow
what is usually known as the Transfiguration- I did not read you
that part of the story, but some may recall it just the same. It
tells of a very strange and special thing that happened while
Jesus was making his final journey to Jerusalem. One day Jesus
took Peter, James, and John and went up to a high mountain. From
the meager description found in the Bible we may never really
know what happened there, but one thing is clear. Something
happened. And it was a "mountain-top" experience, in every sense
of the word.

The disciples, themselves, apparently thought it happened to
Jesus, for Matthew tells us that his face shone like the sun.
And Mark reports that even his garments became intensely white,
"as no fuller on earth could bleach them." But it is much more

likely that the real change took place, not in Jesus, but in his
disciples. Something that altered their whole perception of
things. And afterward, they not only saw Jesus in a different
light, but they became aware of things they had never sensed
before. They were convinced they had seen Moses and Elijah, who
personified for them the Law and the Prophets. They experienced
God's presence like a bright cloud. And they heard Sod's voice
saying, "This is my beloved Son, with whom I am well pleased;
listen to him." Then, Matthew says, "they fell on their faces,
filled with awe."

To those who have never had such an experience, that must
seem pretty strange. But what validates it as a true "mountain-
top" experience is the way the disciples reacted. In most such
cases —Biblical or otherwise— the same emotion is present. A
great sense of awe, a reverence very much like fear. But it is
not fear because it is much too pleasant. So pleasant that one
would give almost anything to hold onto it, to make it last
forever. And that is what Peter was doing when he said, "Lord,
it is well that we are here; if you wish I will make three booths
here, one for you and one for Moses and one for Elijah." He was
trying to enshrine that precious moment, to preserve it and make
it last as long as possible.

And yet it is the nature of these experiences to be fleeting
and ephemeral. That is why Jesus £aid to Nicodemus that the
spirit is like the wind. It blows when and where it will. We






